
Police Records Checks 
for Volunteers  



“Volunteering is a fundamental act of good citizenship. 
It’s also essential in our society.” - Volunteer Canada

At PIN, we believe:

• that everyone has something to contribute to our community
• volunteers are integral to the Community Benefit Sector
• volunteerism builds connections and community
• solid volunteer engagement practices are essential to support

Volunteerism is resource to be nurtured and cultivated in a 
planful and foundational way to preserve, grow and harvest.  



Community Benefit Sector
170,000+ nonprofits and charities in Canada. 8.1% of the total GDP. 
Employs 2+ million people. 12 million volunteers 

55,000+ organizations which together generate some $67 billion in 
revenues and serve multiple missions that contribute to communities 
across Ontario. 

Volunteering is a common thread:
Health. Sports. Faith. Community. Children. Youth. Seniors. Poverty.    

Ontario Nonprofit Network recent survey findings 20% of NFP 
may close by end of the year. Another quarter said that 2021 
will likely be a greater financial struggle than this year. 

1 in 5 NFP in Ontario could close 

What is the impact in Guelph?

PIN led a Community Benefit Sector Survey Sept – October
Result? More demand, less revenue, limited reserves
COVID impact leaning well into 9 months to 1 – 2 years.



Community Benefit
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The impacts of the end of the Guelph Police 
Services legacy agreement to waive the fees of 
Police Records Checks (PRC) for volunteers 
coupled with mounting impacts of COVID on the 
community benefit sector has a one-two combo 
impact.

Why Are We Here?

Of the PRC that PIN had approved, they centre around:

Community Supports         46% 

Includes organizations supporting issues of:

Poverty, Homelessness, Food Insecurity, Drug Addiction 

Special note to add: 27%     

(Faith groups also provide food pantries, clothing cupboards, 

transportation to appointments)

‘The ethos of volunteerism is infused with values such as solidarity, reciprocity, mutual trust, 
belonging and empowerment, all of which contribute significantly to quality of life.’ 

– United Nations Volunteers 



‘Guelph is regularly ranked 
as one of Canada’s best 

places to live, work and play’

44% of Canadians volunteer formally 
= 59,608 volunteer in Guelph 

Building our Future
Make strategic investments that 
nurture social well-being, provide 
landmark beauty and offer a safe 
place where everyone belongs.



• Loss of nonprofits and charities is a social crisis

• Imagine 20% of nonprofits in Guelph are closed. 

• In Downtown Guelph alone - no HOPE House, no 
Chalmers as example.

• Decrease in volunteerism has impact
• Tutoring your children to read. Mentors for our youth. 

Driving your sister for her cancer appointment. 
Delivering a meal to your Dad. 

• These are roles that would require a Police Records 
Check.

Request that the City of Guelph invest $150,000 to fund 
the cost of Police Records Checks for volunteers in 2021

The Impact:

The Investment in the Sector and Volunteerism:

The Community Benefit Sector is a vital core to our community. 



Kim Cusimano
Executive Director
kim@PINnetwork.ca
(519) 822-0912 ext. 229

We provide connections and leadership in Guelph and Wellington County to support the development of individuals and 
organizations. We help people navigate essential community services, provide a hub for volunteer opportunities and 
engagement, and enable best practices and continuous learning for professionals in the non-profit sector. PINnetwork.ca



 

 

November 18, 2020 

His Worship Cam Guthrie 

Mayor, City of Guelph 

and City Councillors  

 

I am writing in support of PIN – The People and Information Network’s delegation to Guelph City 

Council requesting a one-time fund of $150,000 be applied to Police Records Checks for 

volunteers who require this clearance in 2021.  

HOPE House Guelph has been a member of PIN and a participant in the BestMatch program 

for 7 years. Through this resource, we have: 

• Engaged with over 1,400 volunteers who as of September 17th, 2020 have helped 5,400 

unique individuals in the Guelph community escape the effects of poverty and move 

forward toward independence. 

• Have a risk management structure in place including the requirement for Police Records 

Checks. 

Pre COVID-19, 60% of the volunteers in our daily programming are clients. Since the 

majority of these clients are not receiving income or are on either OW or ODSP due to physical 

or mental health challenges, they are not able to afford the $30 cost of a police check. Our 

volunteer program moves people forward toward independence. As a result, on average, 2 

volunteers a month find employment through our volunteer program (pre-COVID 19) by 

learning soft and hard skills and making connections with other individual/corporate volunteers 

and by obtaining references that lead them to employment. See testimony below: 

“I have been volunteering at Hope House since October of 2017.  This has been made possible 

because of the BestMatch program.  I am on ODSP so I would not be able to pay for the police 

check for myself.  Through volunteering I have been able to get my self-esteem back and practice my 

hard skills which has led me to work again. Because of mental and emotional abuse from my 

mother I doubted I had the ability to hold a job of any kind.  I started off in the food market but 

with my health I couldn’t be on my feet that long.  With reluctance I asked to be trained on 

reception.  I have now been in that position for 2 years and I am rocking it. I have improved my 

vocabulary and spelling, I relearned my computer skills and have learned how to interact with 

community members and how to determine what I could help them with and when to involve other 

staff. I was uncertain if I could do the multitasking that is needed and the efficiency needed. I am 



now training a new receptionist on the protocols of HOPE House. I believe I could start applying 

for part time reception jobs.  Through Hope House and the belief in myself I have gained a part time 

job as a custodian.  Not only has this position improved my self-esteem, it has impacted a lot of 

our community members as well.” 

In conclusion: 

We are a 100% community funded charity. We do not have an additional $6,000 per year to 

fund police checks. Eliminating this program means that, once again, the most vulnerable in our 

community will be the ones to suffer the most, especially during and after the COVID-19 

pandemic. As of September 30, 2020 HOPE House has had more new households sign up 

for food market services in the last 6 months (April through September) than in the entire 

year last year. 

In light of the liability insurance coverage HOPE House has and the vulnerable sector we work 

with, police checks are considered a mandatory part of our screening process, in order to 

maintain this liability coverage. 

Along with our peers in the Community Benefit Sector, we respectfully request a one-time fund 

to cover the costs of Police Records Check fee for volunteers in the City of Guelph for approved 

roles supporting our most vulnerable. This highly valuable service is a leading innovation in the 

voluntary sector; one that makes a significant impact here in our community. Guelph is known 

for its innovation and collaboration.  

Name: Stacy Bailey 

Role: Volunteer Coordinator 

Organization: HOPE House Guelph 

Contact information: volunteers@lakesidehopehouse.ca, 226-821-0987 
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Guelph Tool Library 
55 Unit T8, Wyndham St N 
Guelph, ON N1H 7T8 

Date:  Friday November 20, 2020 

 

His Worship Cam Guthrie 

Mayor, City of Guelph 

and City Councillors  

 

I am writing in support of PIN – The People and Information Network’s delegation to Guelph 

City Council requesting a one-time fund of $150,000 be applied to Police Records Checks 

for volunteers who require this clearance in 2021.  

In a recent Community Benefit Sector Survey led by PIN, clear results emerged that have, 

and will continue to have, impact on our community.   

• 42% have had decreased budgets with 65% increase in costs due to COVID 

• Loss of budgeted revenue of over $5 million due to cancellation of events, 

fundraisers  

• 55% disruption of services for clients and community coupled with 31% increased 

demand for service 

With the realities of COVID-19 and the end of the legacy agreement with Guelph Police 

Services, there are significant financial impacts facing nonprofits and charities in Guelph.  

Volunteers are integral to our mission and to ensure our due diligence in protecting the 

vulnerable we serve; Police Records Checks are an important component of best practices 

in volunteer screening.  

The Guelph Tool Library engages with over 100 volunteers every year who take on roles 

such as Librarians, Fixers at Repair Cafes, and sit on our Board and Steering Committee.  

For our organization, the clients we serve and the volunteers who support our mission, 

financial support to cover the cost of Police Records Checks would provide significant 

assistance as we manage financial and human resources moving into 2021. 

The Guelph Tool Library set up a program called Sew on the Go in September 2019.  The 

program is a free service that goes to Seniors’ Centres and Retirement Homes doing sewing 

repairs in Guelph.  The program is to address the issue of cost or ability for some seniors to 



 
complete their own clothing repairs.  They are left seeking alternative options such as dry 

cleaners or sewing services which have transportation and/or affordability issues.  The 

program was at full capacity just before the pandemic shut everything down and we were 

about to recruit new volunteers to expand this service.  As all volunteers for this free 

program are required to have Police Checks, this new cost for Police Checks adds an 

additional burden on our organization to meet this basic need of seniors In Guelph. 

In conclusion: Along with our peers in the Community Benefit Sector, we respectfully request 

a one-time fund to cover the costs of Police Records Check fee for volunteers in the City of 

Guelph for approved roles supporting our most vulnerable.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 
 

 

John Dennis 

Chair - Guelph Tool Library 

 



This links to letters of support provided to Guelph Police Services for the October 15 Board 
Meeting.  
 
Those letters of support can be found on page 58 - 84 on the agenda listed on this link 
-  https://events.guelphpolice.ca/meetings/Detail/2020-10-15-1430-October-15-2020  
 
 
Kim Cusimano 
Executive Director 
 

 
 
Formerly the Volunteer Centre of Guelph-Wellington 
 
t 519-822-0912 x 229 • 1-866-693-3318 
55 Wyndham Street North, Unit 4A 
Guelph, Ontario N1H 7T8 
w PINnetwork.ca 

@PINnetworkGW 
 

https://events.guelphpolice.ca/meetings/Detail/2020-10-15-1430-October-15-2020
https://www.facebook.com/PINnetworkGW/
https://twitter.com/PINnetworkGW
https://www.instagram.com/pinnetworkgw/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/pinnetworkgw
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